
 

SBMOC MEETING MINUTES December 7, 2019 

The meeting of the Southeastern British Motorcar Owners Club was called to order by our President Sam Maw.  We 
had a 33 in attendance and there no guests at this meeting. 

Jerry Azzara, our Treasurer, gave the financial report. We started the month with $5685. Ended with $6469.  The 
income was due to payments for the Christmas dinner and membership dues, and our 50/50 netted the club $22.  
Our expenses were refunds and PayPal Fees and our memorial donation for Beth Maw. By now that increase in 
funds has probably settled back as Jerry had to pay for the holiday dinner! 

New Business  

Bylaws – The club bylaws are on the website.  I must admit I have never read them…but it was encouraged 
that each of us take a few minutes to review the bylaws. It will explain our responsibilities as a 501c (7) and 
we need to take a closer look and hope next year to have a bylaw committee to make sure what we need is 
up to date.  The Bylaws explain about our annual meeting and the election of officers.   The beginning of the 
year is when we propose new officers and have our general meeting to install them in March. 

The biggest New Year event at this moment is the paying of the dues!  Due January 1st.  The website makes it 
simple to pay with PayPal ….or bring your check to the next meeting.  $26 for a couple, $16 for a single and $7 
for a youth.   

Past SBMOC Events: 

Soup and Shoot Great friends, weather, and lots of desserts!  While it was a bit chilly that night, we had great 
soup to keep us warm and Donna Diaz knows how to build a fire!   

Hickory Knob –NO ghost this year, not that anyone saw anyway.   Maybe next year!  

Upcoming SBMOC Events: 

Noggin & Natter It was voted the N&N would be temporarily delayed due to other events over the holidays 

Christmas Dinner     29 people have reserved a seat for our Christmas dinner December 14th 

Tech Session … We do not have a formal tech session scheduled at this time.   

50/50 The 50/50 winner went home $22.00 richer, this time the winner was Al Converse!  

 

Respectfully submitted by Mary Reed 
 
President: Sam Maw, Vice-President: Dennis Bromley, Treasurer: Jerry Azzara, Secretary: Mary Reed 


